
WISCONSIN DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES, PURCHASING DEPARTMENT 

ADDENDUM #1 TO REQUEST FOR BID (RFQ) 25-488-41 

Included below, are changes to the above-mentioned RFQ. This Addendum is hereby made a part of the 
Contract Documents to the same extent as if it were originally included therein. If there are any questions, 
please call the Purchasing Agent listed below. Unless specified below, the terms and specifications of the 
original qualification documents, dated 11/04/2024, are unchanged and shall remain in effect.  The 
following addendum items supplement, clarify, modify, change, replace, delete from, or add to, the above 
referenced documents: 

TO ALL BIDDERS: 

The new point of contact is Brian Vaver and all further RFQ inquiries must be submitted to Brian Vaver 
at brianm.vaver@wisconsin.gov. All bid respondents must submit their SOQ's as follows: 

Submit electronically as a PDF via email to brianm.vaver@wisconsin.gov.  
The PDF of the SOQ must be text searchable and include bookmarks to each section. 
Use the following naming conventions:    

• File Name:  FIRMNAME_SOQ_MossAmerican_Design.pdf
• Email Subject Line: MossAmerican_Design_SOQ: Firm Name Submit any time prior to the SOQ

Due Date (an email will be sent to verify receipt).

Do not contact any DNR staff related to this RFQ except for submittal question to the email address 
below.

Brian Vaver, CPPB
Purchasing Agent Senior-Finance/Internal Services
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources
608-444-0667
brianm.vaver@wisconsin.gov




